
Eastern Highlands Health District 
Board of Directors Regular Meeting 

Agenda  
Zoom Meeting* 

Thursday June 17, 2021, 4:30 PM 
 

Call to Order  

Approval of Minutes (April 15, 2021) 

Public Comments 

Old Business - none 

New Business 

1. Agreement for Local Public Health Emergency Preparedness Services By and Between the 
EHHD and NDDH FY21/21 – Ratification 

2. Epidemiology & Laboratory Capacity (ELC) Enhancing Detection Cooperative Agreement 
Continuing Funding Application, Budget Period 2 – Ratification 

3. American Rescue Plan Act – EHHD Request for Funding 

Town Reports 

Subcommittee Reports 

4. Finance Committee – Financial Report, period ending 3/31/21 
5. New Committee Appointments 

 
Directors Report 

6. COVID-19 Response Activities Update – June 10, 2021 
7. Quarterly Activity Report for the periods ending 12/31/20 & 3/31/21 
8. EHHD Staff Vacancies (no attachment) 

 
Communications/other   
 

9. CT DPH re: SFY 2019 Local Health Annual Report Feedback 
10. JAMA re: Mandatory SARS-CoV-2 Vaccinations in K-12 Schools, Colleges/Universities, and 

Businesses 
11. SECCOG re: Funding for Public Health Departments and Health Districts 
12. The Chronicle re: Goal is to get vaccine to all people. Two Health Departments are Teaming  

up 
13. The Hartford Courant re: Will we be ready for next pandemic? Officials say investment in 

public health is key 
14. Journal Inquirer re: Student mask guidelines relaxed in Tolland 
15. The Chronicle re: Health District says there’s lots of uncertainty 

 
Other business 

Adjournment 

Next Board Meeting – August 19, 2021, 4:30 PM 

* In accordance with Governor Lamont’s Executive Order 7B and social distancing guidelines 
recommended by the CDC to slow community spread of COVID-19, this meeting is physically closed to 
the public.  The public may join the meeting via telephone.  If you plan to join the meeting via phone, 
please email Millie Brosseau at mbrosseau@ehhd.org or call 860-429-3325 for the call in information. 

mailto:mbrosseau@ehhd.org
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Eastern Highlands Health District Board of Directors 

Regular Meeting Minutes –Draft 

Virtual meeting Via 

Zoom* 

Thursday April 15, 2021 

 

Members present:  E. Anderson (Andover), T. Nuccio (Tolland), E. Paterson (Mansfield),  
D. Walsh (Coventry), M. Walter (Columbia), E. Wiecenski (Willington) 

Staff present:  R. Miller, C. Bradshaw-Hill, K. Dardick, M. Brosseau 

Others: J. Rupert (Bolton) 

E. Paterson called the meeting to order at 4:32 pm. 

 

E. Paterson made a MOTION seconded by M. Walter to add the annual appointment of an 

Auditor to the agenda.  MOTION PASSED unanimously.  

 

E. Wiecenski made a MOTION seconded by E. Anderson to approve the minutes of the 

February 18, 2021 meeting.  MOTION PASSED unanimously with correction to the spelling of 

E. Wiecenski’s name. D. Walsh abstained.  

 

 

Public Comments  

 

Outreach was done per Executive order.  No comments were received. 

 

Appointment of Auditor FY 20/21 

 

R. Miller informed the board of the reason for selecting Blum Shapiro as auditor.   

 

W. Wiecenski made a MOTION, seconded by M. Walter to appoint Blum Shapiro as auditor 

for Eastern Highlands Health District for FY 20/21.  MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

Town Reports  

Coventry D. Walsh reported the town has received a grant for treating hydrilla in Coventry lake, and one 
with Mansfield for treating fanwort in Eagleville.  A new nail salon is opening.  In May the town will “take 
the pledge” to keep the lake clean.  A solar powered crosswalk and LED beacon has been installed on 
the corner of Main Street and Ripley Hill Road.  A community connectivity sidewalk public meeting  will 
be held for the area of Hemlock Point to Lisicke Beach April 29th.  The town meeting is being held end of 
April.  Additionally, there will be a Discussion of Racism as a Public Health Emergency.   

Andover  E. Anderson reported that the town hall remains locked, but people can ring the buzzer and be 
admitted.  Andover is still trying to do as much as possible online.  They are currently not providing any 
senior services other than emergency medical transportation, food delivery from food share and food 
bank.  They are looking to expand the services, but transportation is the stumbling block.  Planning to 
start offering in person senior events.   

E. Anderson sought feedback on what are people doing about employees not getting vaccinated?   

E. Anderson reported that the town is focusing on speeding as a public health issue.   
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Willington  E. Wiecenski noted that the senior center is still closed yet they are looking to 

move toward reopening.  

E. Wiecenski responded the question of employees not getting vaccinated, noting they have 
no plans to require it.  

E. Wiecenski noted that speeding is a big issue in Willington.  

E. Wiecenski reported that the town office buildings are still closed with business being done 
by appointment.  They are looking to potentially reopening by beginning of June. 

Columbia M. Walter informed the board that the senior center is working with other senior centers to 
coordinate services. The Senior Center will potentially open on June 1st, with staff wearing masks, social 
distancing.  There will be 2 sessions daily by appointment only.   

M. Walter will share the plan for reopening with R. Miller for review.  Still providing transportation and 
food distribution to seniors.     

M. Walther reported that the Town Hall has reopened with a one-way traffic flow.   

Columbia is encouraging all employees to get vaccinated.   

M. Walter reported that the town is battling with DEEP regarding work done on the air line trail.   

Tolland T. Nuccio reported that the town hall is still open. The Senior Center may be opening for 
programming in the near future, and the Rec department is looking into getting summer camps up and 
running.   

Outdoor graduation planning is in the works.  

Bolton R. Miller introduced J. Rupert, the interim Town Administrator for Bolton.   

J. Rupert reported that the Senior Center is now open to the public.  The town hall staff remains split 
into 2 groups.  They are targeting the 2nd week of June to bring staff back to the town hall.  There will be 
challenges with reopening to the public due to the layout of the building. 

Indian Notch is targeted to reopen around June 16th. The number of individuals at the beach will be 
controlled by controlling the number of vehicles.    

Outdoor dining continues at several restaurants.   

A new retail space will be opening on Route 44.   

Dr. Dardick reported that ticks are out and he encouraged public health messaging about ticks.   

He informed the board that the Lyme disease vaccine is in phase 2 trials.  This is a transmission blocking 
vaccine.   

Director’s Report 

COVID-19 Response – Update 

R. Miller reported that the data shows a slight uptick in cases.  The risk of community transmission is still 
an issue.  Contact tracers are observing more cases among school age kids. 

Testing at the Mansfield Middle School and Tolland High School continues.  Demand continues to 
decline. Testing will continue through April 30th.  
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Contact tracing continues.  Supporting about 10 cases per week among school systems.  Town employee 
cases has declined.   

Enforcement issues have quieted since the Governor relaxed rules.   

Position advertised for a junior sanitarian. Due to the loss of Zac, the food service inspection frequency 
will decline until the position can be filled.   

Lots of time is being spent contact tracing and guiding those involved with youth sports. 

MRC has been amazing.  EHHD will be recognizing the volunteers at a celebration when everyone is able 
to gather together again.  

ELC grant is being spent down.  Grant deductions will offset an anticipated overspending of salary and 
benefits line items.  Additional funding is being pursued.  Updated quarterly financial statements are 
forthcoming.   

Over 1400 teachers have been vaccinated with both doses by the end of next week.  UConn health 
assisted with 500 childcare providers.   

Approximately 8000 doses to date have been administered through EHHD.  Large clinics will be held on 
Wednesdays at EO Smith High School until demand begins to wane.   

Homebound vaccinations are being done.  The J&J pause has put a wrinkle on it.   

R. Miller noted he is part of the UCONN Storrs workgroup coordinating the mass vaccination clinic.  This 
will be an asset to getting lots of people vaccinated in our area.   

R. Miller informed the board that he is in touch with many of the town senior services directors.  To 
provide guidance in starting up services. 

D. Walsh inquired about testing of private wells by homeowners.  R. Miller noted they must go through 
a private lab.  A list of private labs is on the EHHD website.  

E. Wiecenski asked if any of the towns are having parades.  R. Miller noted there is little guidance from 
the state of Connecticut.   

R. Miller commended the health district staff on the work they are doing.  

D. Walsh made a MOTION, seconded by E. Anderson to adjourn at 5:52 pm.  MOTION PASSED 
unanimously.   

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Robert Miller 

Secretary                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 






































































































































































































